

MEADGATE PRIMARY SCHOOL

Mascalls Way • Great Baddow • Chelmsford • Essex CM2 7NS Telephone: (01245) 259403

E-mail: admin@meadgate.essex.sch.uk • Website: www.meadgateprimary.com
Executive Headteacher: Mr. J. J. Figg

23rd January 2025

Dear Parents/Carers

Chelmsford Infant Schools Music Festival, Wednesday 26th March 2025

I have enrolled our Year 2 class in the Chelmsford Infant Schools Music Festival, which will take place at Christ Church on New London Road, in Chelmsford. Our class have been allocated to a morning workshop on Wednesday 26th March. We will work alongside three other schools to put together a performance on that day, called 'The Litter Muncher'. We will be practicing the parts allocated to us, and the songs, in school prior to this day. Parents are invited to come to watch the performance. They have asked that parents are seated for 11.05am ready for the performance to begin at 11.15am, then it should end at 12pm.

We have booked a coach to take Year 2 and the supporting adults to Christ Church and back to school again. There is quite a bit of parking for parents but it will be busy due to there being 200 children performing in this allocated session.

The children will need a snack and a drink of water to take with them. Most of the children will wear their school uniform on the day and will have a colourful, decorated headband that we will make in school. Some children may be given a specific part over the next few weeks and will be told what they need to wear.

It is important that your child is in school promptly at 8.35am so we can depart on time (we are due there at 9.15am). We will be returning at around 12pm so the children will be able to have their lunch back in school.

Please complete the slip below to give permission for your child to attend. Please return it by **Friday 31st January**, so that parts can be allocated.

Yours faithfully

Mrs L Pietersen Year 2 Class Teacher

Mietersen.

Chelmsford Infant Schools Music Festival, Wednesday 26th March 2025

Child's Name
I give permission for my child to visit Christ Church and take part in the music festival on Wednesday 26 th March 2025.
Signed